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APPROVED MINUTES

Anti-Blight Commission
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TOWNCLERK - October 1, 2020

Brenda Martin, Chairman of the Anti-Blight Commission, called the
Virtual meeting to order at 6:33pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was
recited. Roll call followed with the following members present: Brenda
Martin, Carey Fitzgerald, Larry Rifkin, Joe Testa and Recording
Secretary, Elaine Melchionne. Jerry Weinstein was absent from the
meeting.

The unapproved minutes from the March 5, 2020 meeting were
presented. A motion was made by Larry Rifkin and seconded by Carey
Fitzgerald. A poll was also taken and all members were in favor.
There was no opposition

The unapproved minutes from the September, 2020 meeting were
presented. A motion was made by Larry Rifkin and seconded by Joe
Testa. A poll was also taken and all members were in favor. There
was no opposition.

Correspondence:

There was one piece of correspondence: the uncléimed warning notice
sent to Traci Nix in Texas regarding the overgrown grass on 181 Union
City Road. A drive-by by one of members showed that some work was
done to clean up the property. It was thought that perhaps Mayor Bob
sent someone from public works to clean up the area that needed to be
addressed.

Public Participation:

There was no call-in participation to the meeting.
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Old Business: 249 Cook Road. Although it was not on agenda, it is ok to
be removed from the agenda. The remediation is complete.

Potentional Properties:

16 Old Log Town: Mr. Martin is cleaning up his items per an order by
Mary Barton. He has gotten rid of some items and has also obtained a
storage shed for others so that he can bring them to Davis Auctions. If
Mr. Martin does not continue with his progress, a court action could
commence. After a brief discussion, it was decided that this property
could be removed from the agenda.

27 Hydelor Ave: Jerry Weinstein, who was not at the meeting to give a
report, is investigating this property.

New Business: None
The next meeting will be November 5, 2020 at 6:30 pm.

A motion was made at 6:50 to adjourn the meeting with a motion by
Carey Fitzgerald and seconded by Joe Testa. A poll was also taken and
all members were in favor. There was no opposition

Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Melchionne

Recording Secretary



